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Summer  
Worship Schedule  

Sunday worship 9:30 am 
(No Sunday School or Adult 
Forum during the summer) 

 
Nursery provided during  

our worship service.  
 

Join us for  
fellowship and coffee on 
Sundays in the Fellowship 

Hall following worship.   

                                                                  June 2019 

Inside this Issue 

November 4  
(no Super Wednesday worship 10/31-Halloween) 

All Saints Sunday 
Romans 12:1-13 

Rev. Rachel McIver Morey 

June Worship 
June 2 

Graduation Sunday 
Celebration of Holy Communion 

Rev. Jerad Morey 

Joel 2:28

Faith of the Persecuted: 
Learning from Christians Around  

the World 

June 16:  The Sudan  
 Galatians 5:22-6:5 
Rev. Jerad Morey 

June 23:  China  
 II Corinthians 4:1-6 

Rev. Rachel McIver Morey 

June 30: India  
Ephesians 4:1-16 
Leadership Sunday 

Rev. Rachel McIver Morey 

June 9  
 Pentecost 

Joel 2:28-29 and Matthew 18:6-9, 15-22 
Rev. Rachel McIver Morey 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NUMC Family,  
This morning I had coffee with one of our retired pastors, talking 
shop and the frustrations and gifts of ministry in this moment in 
history.   
 
He mused for a moment about something his grandmother would 
say - a woman who survived early and unexpected widowhood 
during WWII, raising three kids on a job that paid 35 cents an 
hour, and losing the family ranch during the Great  
Depression.  He said that she would talk about the old saying  
of "the calm before the storm" - the notion that we should prepare 
for the worst during less anxious moments, because bad stuff 
was on the horizon and coming in fast.   
 
His grandmother would turn this old chestnut on its head: "you 
know, there is also a calm that comes AFTER the storm." 
 
There is something so Jesus-like in this sentiment. 
 
The story we find in the synoptic gospels of Jesus in the boat with 
his disciples when a windstorm picks up does not end with the 
storm raging on into eternity.  The story ends with the disciples 
marveling that even the winds and the waves obey Jesus, and 
the calm comes at his word. 

 
For our global church, for our local congregation, for our own 
lives - we all know the feeling of watching the clouds gather on 
the horizon, feeling the wind change, smelling rain on the air.  We 
know to look west and close the windows and bring in the clothes 
from the line.   
 
But what do we do when the storm passes?  Because it will,  
and it does.  It will not do for followers of Jesus to live closed  
up inside, hunkered down against the worst that comes.   
 
The day will come when the storm has passed - that is the  
promise of God, who in Jesus offers the peace that passes all 
understanding. Our faith is not and should not be in any  
preparations we manage before the clouds sweep in.  Our faith 
and trust is in the one beyond the rain, the wind, the lightning, 
and the thunder - our faith is in the one who spoke to Job from 
the whirlwind, who led the Israelites as a cloud by day and as a 
fire by night, who brought rains to end the famine during the time 
of Elijah.   

 

Psalm 46:10 ñBe still, and know that I am God; I 
will be exalted among the nations, I will be exalted 
in the earth.ò  
 

Blessings, 
Pastor Rachel 
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Finish the Capital Campaign Strong - Stewardship & Finance and Trustee Team Update 
 
We have had a great Capital Campaign these past 2 years and we are looking forward to finishing off the work that needed to be 
done this fall and was the reason why we had a Campaign.  The largest effort of the Campaign is the brick work and that will cost 
about $200,000.  That work will start in August/ September and will take two months to complete.  We will need to pay 50% of that 
after the first month and the remainder after the work completes. 
 

Work completed so far includes air conditioning for the Fellowship Hall, new overflow downspouts and repairs on top of the  
Sanctuary, repaired and improved windows on the south side of the Sanctuary (Red Window) and west side (Blue Windows), and  
the started and soon to be finished drainage work around various parts of the church foundation.      
 

We are asking that all NUMC members who made commitments to continue doing what your doing.  The contributions towards your 
commitments have been valuable so far but it is even more important the next 5-6 months to keep those going. 
 

We are also informing, and asking, new members in the last three years that didnôt get a chance to participate in the original  
campaign that there is an opportunity to still be a part of our great churchôs campaign in a critical and lasting way.  We will make 
available pledge forms in the office for you to make a pledge toward this Capital campaign and give more details on that in future 
announcements. 
 

Thank you again for your generous support and if you have any questions, please contact Scott Rodning at 
Scott.Rodning@gmail.com or at 612.845.2397, or you can talk to any member of the Trustees, or Stewardship and Finance.   

General Fund YTD 2019 contributions $137,428.27     
General Fund YTD 2018 contributions $139,459.25 

General Fund April 2019 contributions $44,745.67       
General Fund April 2018 contributions $29,546.16 

mailto:Scott.Rodning@gmail.com


 
3 

PENTECOST - June 9th 
CONGREGATIONAL MEETING FOLLOWING 9:30 AM WORSHIP 

 

To discern Godôs call on our church as authentically as possible, the NUMC Special General Conference Response Team is seeking 
input from the entire congregation.  
 
The Team has created a short 4-statement survey that will help us clarify our values around the decisions made by the Special  
General Conference (see background information below). 
     
On Sunday June 9, immediately following worship, there will be an opportunity to learn more about developments at the UMC state 
and national levels and to complete the survey, There will also be an on-line survey that will come to your email address. We ask 
that each individual complete the survey only once. This is for ALL who participate in the life of our church.  The paper survey will 
also be available on Sunday, June 16th.  The deadline for submission of either a paper or electronic survey is June 20th. 
 
The Team strongly encourages you to participate in this critical process by completing the survey.  If you have questions about the 
survey, please contact Clare Mather at mather@stolaf.edu or (952-250-5450. 
 
Background:  
The vote taken by a global body of delegates at the Special Session of General Conference held in February 2019 upheld the  
section in the Book of Discipline that states, ñhomosexuality is inconsistent with Christian teachingò.   A NUMC Response Team was 
formed to consider our next steps in light of that decision.   
 
We have held several meetings where input from church members, the Administrative Council, and the pastors was received and 
discussed.  The Team has also been in contact with pastors and leaders from other UMC churches to learn from them.  For  
additional and up to date information on this issue , go to https://www.umnews.org/. 

New Member Class 
June 23, 10:45 am - 12:45 pm 

 For everyone exploring membership at Northfield UMC, come meet other new members, remember what United Methodism has 
been about, and learn more about the ministry of this congregation. Please RSVP with Pastor Jerad at jmorey@northfieldumc.org.  

 
Prayers for: 
¶ Our world and its leaders 
¶ Law enforcement and the communities they serve 
¶ Victims of violence in our country and the world 
¶ Places in the world where there is unrest and conflict 
¶ Peace and understanding among peoples of different faiths 
   

 

Prayers of Sympathy with: 
¶ Blake and Betsy Peterson Family on the death of Blakeôs  
      father 
¶ Family and friends of Tom Aarsvold 
¶ Family and friends of Norman Torbenson 

 

     Prayers of Celebration with: 
¶ Stan Ehlers on his 90th birthday on May 4th 
¶ Chuck Huff and Almut Furchert on the birth of their daughter 

  
 
 

 

 
National and World Concerns:  
¶ Those studying and working internationally 
¶  Prayers for those serving in the military around the world 

 

Remembering Those in Military Service  
 Luke Erickson 

 
If you have family deployed in  
military service, please let us  

know so that we can include them in our prayers.  
    

 

 

mailto:mather@stolaf.edu
https://www.umnews.org/
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ñé summer afternoon; to me those have always 
been the two most beautiful words in the English 
language,ò declared author Henry James.   
 
To aid in making your lazy, hazy days of summer 
more enjoyable, the Church Library team will  
display books more in the ñrelaxing readò vein.   

Look for them on the table in Fellowship Hall, on the desk in the Library, 
and, of course, on the shelves.   
 
This month, resources pertinent to recent Adult Forum topics and sermon themes will be available in the library on a shelf 
labeled Special Interest (near the childrenôs and youth area) to provide ñcatch-upò  
reading time. 
 
At this time, Linda Davis and I welcome Corrine Simonson to your Library 
Team! - Diane Genova 
 
 
 

ǆ Thank you choir members and director Randy Ferguson for bringing beautiful  
    music to worship each week during the school year!  
ǆ Thank you to director Kathy Szydlo and our handbell choir for playing for worship  
    each month. 
ǆ Thank you to organists Bob Henstein and Donna Paulsen, and to our Church Band 
    instrumentalists and singers. 
ǆ Thank you to all who have shared their gifts of special music this school year. 

 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, June 9 
Meet at 8:45 am.   

Sing for 9:30 am worship. 

 
All are invited to sing with the NUMC Second Sunday 
Drop in Choir! We meet in the choir room the second 
Sunday of each month at 8:45 am to prepare for that 
morning's worship.  Future Drop in Choir dates are:  

June 9, July 14, August 11 & Sept. 8 

Musicians Wanted!  
Use your talents to provide special music for Sunday 

morning worship. Instrumentalists, vocalists, ensembles, 
or soloists, you are invited to play for worship. If you 
would like to sing or play this summer, please contact 

Wendy Smith at 507 645 5689 or wendnumc@aol.com.  
We would love to include you on the  

summer music schedule! 

Wanted! Technical Volunteers 
Wanted occasional technical volunteers for Sunday 

morning worship.  Must be comfortable with Windows 
operating systems, presentation software, external  

display settings. Please contact Wendy Smith 
at wendynumc@aol.com.  

mailto:wendynumc@aol.com
mailto:wendynumc@aol.com
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Look for great camping opportunities for all  

ages at www.campminnesota.org.  Horse camps,  
family camps, canoeing, water skiing, fishing camps, 
and much more! Booklets available in the Gathering 

Space at church.  Check it out! 
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FAMILIES FIRST MCCI TEAM BEGINS! 
A central focal point that emerged from our Missional Church Consultation Initiative process - which NUMC  
approved by a 96% margin! - was a complete assessment of our programs for children, youth, and families at 
NUMC.  We are certainly not alone as a church in the journey of realizing that ministry with children, youth, and  
families has new challenges that did not exist even 10 years ago; changes in technology, school and extra-curricular 
demands, family economics, and other factors all point to this being a time ripe for a step back to look at the big  
picture:  What is it we are called to do?  What are the best means by which to do it?  And who are the people God is 
calling into this ministry in a new way?  We invite your prayers for the team, led by Lisa and Shelby Kobes, as they 
work with their coach and the team to prayerfully lead us in God's new directions.  Be prepared for a divine shoulder 
tap calling you into ministry in a new way; and pray for the children, youth, and families of our congregation on this 
new journey! 

 
On Sunday, May 19th, we celebrated Kathy Hupf and her ministry with our church with a 
final send-off gift of a hand-made book filled with messages of gratitude from children, 
youth, families and various members from our congregation.  
 
If you want to draft a message to Kathy for her many years of service to our children,  
contact Marla Erickson at maericks@carleton.edu or (507) 663-7952.  You can still create a 
page that can be given to Kathy and added to the book. 
 

Dear Members of United Methodist Church, 
Thank you so much for your support and generosity!  Your gift and your trust in the Community  
Action Center is a source of hope and encouragement for the families and children we support.   
As a community-driven and a community-SUPPORTED organization, we need partners like you to 
meet our mission.  Itôs an absolute honor to use your gift of $996.20 for our food fund to provide for 
families in our community. 
 

We are so fortunate to work with our clients every day.  We get to see the change, we get to hear their appreciation.  Thereôs the 
glimmer of hope when a young mom finally gets into an apartment.  Thereôs the pride and excitement when a husband lands a  
stable job.  These experiences fill us with joy and remind us that our mission is critical to the well-being of families in our community.  
Your gift makes these moments possible.  Your gift changes lives.  Thank you for investing in the people and families that live in this 
community.   
 

Thank you for your overwhelming support of CAC and the mission of supporting our community.  On behalf of all of us at CAC,  
including our board, staff, volunteers, clients, and the rest of the Northfield community, thank you.  
Regards, 
Scott Wopata 
Executive Director 

http://www.minnesotaumc.org
mailto:maericks@carleton.edu
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Your Car is Filthy! (Probably.)  
June 1, 10:00am - 2:00pm 
Advance Auto (Woodley & Dahomey) 
The 26 youth and adults who are driving and flying to be the hands 
and feet of Jesus in the Spokane River Valley this July are raising 
money to cover plan tickets, car rental, and mileage expenses on 
their vehicles. You can help by getting your car washed - and telling 

                                                                    your friends about the opportunity - on Saturday, June 1!  
 

Graduation Sunday 
June 2, 9:30am 
Join our proud graduates of the Class of 2019 in a worship service they've designed to celebrate the 
close of this chapter of their life and the next chapter of their walk with God. 
 

 
CUB Foods Bagging 
June 8, 10:00am - 4:00pm 
By helping people at Cub Foods in Northfield to bag their groceries and by receiving donations, our 
Idaho missioners are helping to cover everybody's transportation costs for our mission trip to the 
Spokane River Valley this summer. Do your grocery shopping that Saturday. Youth can sign up for 
a shift via the link in emails sent to your families. 
 

L.Y.F.E. Camp 
June 23-29 
Northern Pines United Methodist Church Camp 
Already some of our youth have registered to attend one of the best inclusive, affirming and 
faith-building church youth camps in our state. Youth having completed grades 7-10 are invited 
to register as campers and youth who have completed grades 11-12 and exhibit spiritual  
maturity are invited to register as Leaders in Training. Go to CampMinnesota.org to register. 
 

What will God have the team do in Idaho? 
When we go to Camp Twinlow for the Idaho Mission Project this coming July, we will be going hand-in-hand with God ready to serve 
the people of the Spokane River Valley. Every day we will partner with a nonprofit doing great things. While the camp hasn't yet set 
the schedule, our activities could include: 
 

¶ Making sure people can live affordably by helping out at the Habitat for Humanity Restore Store 

¶ Ensuring that people who can't afford food have enough to eat via Second Harvest and Northwest Harvest food shelves 

¶ Growing nutritious produce specifically for the area food shelves at the Gathering Garden 

¶ Accompanying individuals with developmental delays or disabilities on nature adventures through Specialized Needs  

     Recreation 

¶ Helping senior citizens keep their homes livable through ElderCare 


